Blue Plains Users’ Billing Meter Verification Project

Background Information – MM #3a

(COG staff summary, 7/6/06)

PI Study - Wastewater Flow Meter Analysis – Task #5 Report (Metcalf & Eddy, April 2001)

Section 3 of this report (MM #3b) assessed and documented the current billing metering system being used by DC-WASA in order to develop a management plan that would streamline, modernize and standardize their data collection and reporting processes.  Based on an assessment of the existing meter and site conditions, two options for the meter management replacement plan were developed.  Both options included a recommendation for “a five to ten year regional contract in wherein a single party is responsible for the certification of flow monitoring equipment calibration at the billing metering facilities for the PI System.” 

 PI Study - Meter Management Replacement Plan Recommendations:

· Option #1 - Gradual long-term replacement and upgrade program

· Option #2 - Fast-track immediate replacement program; abandons all existing flow meter chambers

· Both Options Included - A long-term regional flow monitoring equipment Calibration Certification Program
Summary of Updates to and BPTC Discussions:

April 2001

· PI Study Task 5 Report was completed and recommendations made
· Calibration Certification Program recommendation was accepted for inclusion in Task #5 Report per PI Work Group, although implementation and funding mechanisms were not finalized
· BPTC charged PI Work Group to develop implementation and funding plans, with requirement to obtain BPTC input at critical points
May 2001 thru April 2003

· BPTC focused discussions/efforts regarding flow issues as part of BPSA Study efforts
May 2003
· Option of establishing an independent contracting conducting calibrations no longer being pursued; focus shifted to developing common calibration protocols
· Discussions focused on sharing information and comparing individual SOP’s (standard operating procedures) and billing meter results
· Decision made to not pursue the development of minimum standards and/or conducting periodic independent calibrations at this time
June 2003
· Inquiry made about need to meet with calibration field staff to develop consistent calibration methods
· DC- WASA stated its preference to gather existing information then, work on agreeing on future methods
July 2003

· DC-WASA provided its proposed protocols/requests for data (i.e., L. Benson’s memo) (MM #3c)
· Full discussion to continue at next BPTC meeting
August 2003
· Brief discussion regarding DC-WASA’s proposal
September 2003 – March 2006
· Technical discussions continued offline; with periodic updates/limited discussions by BPTC
· DC-WASA raised issue during IMA Renegotiation discussions
April 2006

· DC-WASA requested that BPTC formally revisit PI Study’s Billing Meter recommendations
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